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Facebook Jonnie Britton, Timi Bronson, 
Lauri Winburn 
Holiday Bazaar Wanda Moody 
Librarian Connie Steudel  
Membership Jonnie Britton 
Newsletter/Website Teresa Reed 
Publicity Chairman Lorene Arnette 
QSC Liaison Sharon Hufstetler 
Guild Challenge 2023 Lorene Arnette 
Work Day Co-Chairs Gloria Browder and 
Wanda Moody 
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Winburn 

 QSC https://www.quiltersofsc.org. The 
representative for Region 5 is Sharon 
Huffstetler  

Swamp Fox Quilters 
Florence, SC 

Next Meeting: June 1,2023,10:00 AM 
at Hartsville Museum 222 N. 5th St. 
Hartsville, SC 

Call to Order by Elaine Holmes, President.  

Minutes: There being no corrections/additions to the minutes 
of the April 6, 2023, meeting, Sally Everson made a motion to 
accept the minutes as written, and Sue Freeman seconded the 
motion. The minutes were approved as presented by a 
majority vote.  
 
Announcements: 1) We welcomed Harry Sue back after a 
protracted absence! 2) Harriett Whitlock gave Elaine a bag of 
empty thread spools she used during the Covid pandemic and 
asked her to “do something with them,” so we had a contest! 
There were 142 spools in the bag, and Sharon Bixler and Vicki 
Brownell tied for first place with guesses of 143 spools. 3) 
Lorene announced she had started a “Go Fund Me” for a 
friend. Please see her for details if you wish to help  

Snacks for May was provided by 
Marguerite Ewing, Laura Grossner, 
and Diane Mann. Beth Twedell, 
Jonnie Britton, and Sue Freeman 
will supply snacks for August.  

UFO Challenge, Lauri Winburn: 

The UFO challenge for this month 
is #1. Nine participants in the UFO 
challenge showed last month’s 
finished products  

Membership, Jonnie Britton: We 
had 45 members present, and 
Jonnie reported 3 guests.  

Correspondence, Carol Fleener  
Get well” cards were sent to Sara Simons and Carol Lindler. 
A “Thank You” card was sent to Cynthia Velasquez. Tish Von 
Hagel should be sent a “Thinking of You” card, Gloria Griffin 
needs a “Get Well” card since she is in the hospital with 
pneumonia, and another card should be sent to Teresa Reed 
whose husband is now in rehab.  

Library, Connie, Steudel 
In Connie’s absence, Elaine requested feedback on the 
disposition of old books that were dedicated to former 
members. Three suggestions were offered: 1) Offer them to 
the members’ families. 2) Offer them to a current member 
who was a friend of the former member. 3) Use them as door 
prizes to current members.  
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Treasurer,Timi Bronson  
There is a reconciled bank balance of 
$6,204.79.  Total sales for the 2023 raffle 
quilt were $1,142. Expenses incurred were 
$179.10 plus $16.67 for a total of $195.77. The 
net profit for the 2023 raffle quilt was 
$946.23  

Quilts of Valor, Lauri Winburn 
QOV sew day is always the second Friday of the 
month at the Black Creek Arts building in Hartsville 
from 9:30 to whenever. Bring lunch or eat out. We 
will have quilt kits, friendship stars and churn dash 
blocks to make. Bring your cutting tools and sewing 
machines. Timi and Lauri will give a talk on Sunday 
with the DAR of Florence and possibly an American 
Legion Presentation in Darlington on a Saturday in 
June, date to be determined. The American Legion 
of Florence has asked us to do another Fourth of 
July extravaganza. We are still waiting to hear from 
Hartsville, but they are doing a 50-50 raffle right 
now. The Shriners have not yet responded to us 
about a presentation for their veterans. We have 44 
completed quilts. Debbie Cone, Vickey Brownell, and 
Maxine France showed three QOV quilts that were 
made by Kathy Vick. Thank you, Kathy; they are 
beautiful!  

Programs, Beth Twedell  

August 3 and 4: Sandy Jacobs will teach a two-day 
class on the “One-block Wonder”, so if you plan to 
attend, remember to bring your lunch on meeting day.  
September 7 and 8: Patty, of the “Pizza Girls” will 
do a needle work program. She will do a machine 
applique workshop on the following day which, will be 
a “Snowman”.  
October 5 We will have Annette Ornelas, do a 
landscape lecture involving free-motion techniques 
and a three-hour class. She will provide a kit for $20.  
November 2 Bazaar Fundraiser 
December 7 Christmas Luncheon 

Block of the Month, Marguerite Ewing  
Debbie Cone won the grab bag prize! There were 42 
Tummy Time (TT)/wheelchair (WC) blocks produced 
this month. Sally Everson and Sue Chinich showed us 
finished WC and TT quilts respectively; both 
received prizes for their efforts. The Bible BOM is 
Tamar, and the Split Star is TT/WC BOM. 
Marguerite urged members to visit nursing homes to 
see what residents may need. She wants to start a 
library and is collecting books and magazines to 
donate to them.  

Community Service Projects   

Ramona Eggelston: Currently, we have 157 
completed quilts. We need unisex WC quilts due to 
not knowing how many men vs. women need them. 
Please bring pink and blue ribbon and baby wrapping 
paper so we can wrap approximately 25 TT quilts on 
workday. We typically supply 125- 130 TT/year, but 
Laurie mentioned the service areas we cover could use 
as many as we could produce.  
 

Opportunity Quilt 2024  
Kathleen Dennis will chair the committee and assemble 
a team to help make the quilt. 

Challenge Quilt, Lorene Arnette  
The theme is “Lines and Triangles and Squares, Oh My” 

There were 27 quilts turned in this year. If you have a 
challenge quilt you do NOT want folded for a month until 
hung in the museum, please let Lorene know. Whether 
you entered a quilt or not, be at the museum by 10:00 
a.m. if you want time to vote on the quilts. After 
awarding the ribbons to the winners, luncheon will follow 
at the Hartsville Country Club and the cost is $15. 
Rosemary Larson will be the Chair for the Challenge 
Quilt 2024.  

Workday, Gloria Browder  
Gloria reported 13 members present at the last 
workday. If anyone needs batting, please see either 
Gloria or Susie; they will cut it during our break or 
after the meeting. The Shriners are placing lock 
boxes on the thermostats; She doesn’t know if she 
will be given a key but will ask. They will also be re-
keying the front door, and she will be issued a new 
key for that. A need for more 80-20 batting was 
requested for TT quilts. Please try to attend 
workdays. We have many items on our agenda, and 
greater participation is needed to carry out these 
tasks. Gloria will be at the Shrine Club at 8:30 to 
welcome you in!  

New Business: 1) For the May workday, Elaine set up a 
quilting frame, and Sally Everson  donated enough quilt 
blocks to complete an adult-size throw that Elaine will put 
together. This is the quilt on which we tried our “hand” at 
hand quilting and when finished will be one of our 
donations. 2) We have assumed many projects, i.e., two 
group homes in Dillon, and the first of these homes 
requires 8 quilts. There will be enough quilt kits available 
for us to get a good start on these quilt tops so we can 
honor our first commitment. 3) Susie Moody made a motion 
to make Tish Von Hagel a lifetime member, and Linda 
Smiley seconded it. The motion passed with a majority 
vote.  



Sew and Tell May 2023 

Presentation by Ray Vance: To remind old members and enlighten new ones regarding how and when our 
challenge quilt began, Ray made two wall-hanging quilts, the first lists every challenge by year and name we 
have had since 2001 (the first year) to 2023 to give members an idea what types of challenges we have 
had. She will hang it in our closet for all to see. The second one has room for the next twenty years of 
challenges, and it too will be hung in the closet to be completed. Ramona suggested the completed one be 
hung in the Museum so people can see just how long we have been doing this. Thank you, Ray. What a great 
effort!  



Sew and Tell May 2023 



Sew and Tell May 2023 



Swamp Fox Quilters Minutes May 4, 2023  

Call to Order: by Elaine Holmes, President  
Minutes: There being no corrections/additions to the minutes of the April 6, 2023, meeting, 
Sally Everson made a motion to accept the minutes as written, and Sue Freeman seconded the 
motion. The minutes were approved as presented by a majority vote.  
 
Announcements: 1) We welcomed Harry Sue back after a protracted absence! 2) Harriett 
Whitlock gave Elaine a bag of empty thread spools she used during the Covid pandemic and asked 
her to “do something with them,” so we had a contest! There were 142 spools in the bag, and 
Sharon Bixler and Vicki Brownell tied for first place with guesses of 143 spools. 3) Lorene 
announced she had started a “Go Fund Me” for a friend. Please see her for details if you wish to 
help.  
 
Membership, Jonnie Britton: Jonnie reported 45 members and 3 guests present.  
 
Treasurer, Timi Bronson: There is a reconciled bank balance of $6,204.79. otal sales for the 
2023 raffle quilt were $1,142. Expenses incurred were $179.10 plus $16.67 for a total of 
$195.77. The net profit for the 2023 raffle quilt was $946.23.  
 
Correspondence, Carol Fleenor: “Get well” cards were sent to Sara Simons and Carol Lindler. A 
“Thank You” card was sent to Cynthia Velasquez. Tish Von Hagel should be sent a “Thinking of 
You” card, Gloria Griffin needs a “Get Well” card since she is in the hospital with pneumonia, and 
another card should be sent to Teresa Reed whose  
husband is now in rehab.  
 
Block of the Month, Marguerite Ewing: Debbie Cone won the grab bag prize! There were 42 
Tummy Time (TT)/wheelchair (WC) blocks produced this month. Sally Everson and Sue Chinich 
showed us finished WC and TT quilts respectively; both received prizes for their efforts. The 
Bible BOM is Tamar, and the Split Star is TT/WC BOM. Marguerite urged members to visit 
nursing homes to see what residents may need. She wants to start a library and is collecting 
books and magazines to donate to them.  
 
Quilts of Valor, Lauri Winburn: QOV sew day is always the second Friday of the month at the 
Black Creek Arts building in Hartsville from 9:30 to whenever. Bring lunch or eat out. We will 
have quilt kits, friendship stars and churn dash blocks to make. Bring your cutting tools and 
sewing machines. Timi and Lauri will give a talk on Sunday with the DAR of Florence and possibly 
an American Legion Presentation in Darlington on a Saturday in June, date to be determined. The 
American Legion of Florence has asked us to do another Fourth of July extravaganza. We are still 
waiting to hear from Hartsville, but they are doing a 50-50 raffle right now. The Shriners have 
not yet responded to us about a presentation for their veterans. We have 44 completed quilts. 
Debbie Cone, Vickey Brownell, and Maxine France showed three QOV quilts that were made by 
Kathy Vick. Thank you, Kathy; they are beautiful!  
 
Workday, Gloria Browder: Gloria reported 13 members present at the last workday. If anyone 
needs batting, please see either Gloria or Susie; they will cut it during our break or after the 
meeting. The Shriners are placing lock boxes on the thermostats; She doesn’t know if she will be 
given a key but will ask. They will also be re-keying the front door, and she will be issued a new 
key for that. A need for more 80-20 batting was requested for TT quilts. Please try to attend 
workdays. We have many items on our agenda, and greater participation is needed to carry out 
these tasks. Gloria will be at the Shrine Club at 8:30 to welcome you in!  
 



Library, Connie, Steudel: In Connie’s absence, Elaine requested feedback on the disposition of old 
books that were dedicated to former members. Three suggestions were offered: 1) Offer them to 
the members’ families. 2) Offer them to a current member who was a friend of the former 
member. 3) Use them as door prizes to current members.  
 
Community Quilts, Ramona Eggleston: Currently, we have 157 completed quilts. We need unisex 
WC quilts due to not knowing how many men vs. women need them. Please bring pink and blue ribbon 
and baby wrapping paper so we can wrap approximately 25 TT quilts on workday. We typically supply 
125- 130 TT/year, but Laurie mentioned the service areas we cover could use as many as we could 
produce.  
 
Challenge, Lorene Arnette: There were 27 quilts turned in this year. If you have a challenge quilt 
you do NOT want folded for a month until hung in the museum, please let Lorene know. Whether you 
entered a quilt or not, be at the museum by 10:00 a.m. if you want time to vote on the quilts. After 
awarding the ribbons to the winners, luncheon will follow at the Hartsville Country Club and the 
cost is $15.  
 
UFO Challenge, Lauri Winburn: The UFO challenge for this month is #1. Nine participants in the 
UFO challenge showed last month’s finished products. 
  
Programs, Beth Twedell: Joan Goodsell’s hand applique class is being rescheduled to a date when 
more members can attend. August 3 and 4 program is with Sandy Jacobs who will do the “One Block 
Wonder”. You can sign up today, or I will also have the sign-ups at the June luncheon. The classes on 
September 7 and 8 are with Patty from Quilters’ Gallery/Pizza Girls. On October 5 we will have 
Annette Ornelas, do a landscape lecture involving free-motion techniques and a three-hour class. 
She will provide a kit for $20.  

Presentation by Ray Vance: To remind old members and enlighten new ones regarding how and 
when our challenge quilt began, Ray made two wall-hanging quilts, the first lists every challenge by 
year and name we have had since 2001 (the first year) to 2023 to give members an idea what types 
of challenges we have had. She will hang it in our closet for all to see. The second one has room for 
the next twenty years of challenges, and it too will be hung in the closet to be completed. Ramona 
suggested the completed one be hung in the Museum so people can see just how long we have been 
doing this. Thank you, Ray. What a great effort!  

Old Business: After Elaine mailed the Opportunity Quilt to the lady who won, she followed up with 
a call to make sure she received it. It arrived in good order, and the winner was delighted with it.  

New Business: 1) For the May workday, Elaine will set up a quilting frame, and Sally Everson has 
donated enough quilt blocks to complete an adult-size throw that Elaine will put together. This is 
the quilt on which we will try our “hand” at hand quilting and when finished will be one of our 
donations. 2) We have assumed many projects, i.e., two group homes in Dillon, and the first of these 
homes requires 8 quilts. There will be enough quilt kits available for us to get a good start on these 
quilt tops so we can honor our first commitment. 3) Susie Moody made a motion to make Tish Von 
Hagel a lifetime member, and Linda Smiley seconded it. The motion passed with a majority vote. 
Sew and Tell: Twelve members showed their projects including Pam Bishop and Ray Vance who made 
fidget mats and Linda Smiley who made five chicken baskets.  

Snacks for our May meeting were provided by Marguerite Ewing, Laura Grossner, and Diane Mann. 
Thank you, ladies. The snacks were delicious. Beth Twedell, Jonnie Britton, and Sue Freeman will 
supply snacks for August.  

See you in June at the museum!  

Respectfully submitted, Kathy Dennis, Secretary  


